Appendix 6

Samantha Spracklen

From:

Sarah Wilkinson <

Sent:

01 May 2019 10:24

To:

Samantha Spracklen

Subject:

Swim Cafe Bar

Dear Samantha Spracklen

Thank you for forwarding the response you received from Mr Briggs.

I do not wish my letter of objection to be withdrawn. The points raised in my letter remain valid for the protection of children and prevention of public nuisance, where the premises is accessed through a high density residential area, where there are already a lot of premises with alcohol licenses in very close proximity and there is not a late night police presence then any extension to an existing licence into the small hours and any promotion of off premises consumption of alcohol is unacceptable because of the increase in the consequential anti social behaviour and non adherence to the objectives of the Licensing Policy.

No police, no extension to license.

Please submit this additional letter to the Licensing Committee with my original letter of objection.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Wilkinson

Sent from my iPad

Initial Representation

The Licensing Section

Dorset Council

South Walks House

Dorchester

DT1 1UZ

23.4.19

RECEIVED

24 APR 2019

COMMUNITY PROTECTION

Dear Sirs

Re: Application to vary license WDPL0152

Swim, Marine Parade, Lyme Regis, DT7 3JH

- Open Application 047650

I would like to object to the proposed variations to the existing license for SWIM for the following reasons:

- 1) From 2017, when the restaurant By the Bay changed to a nightclub called SWIM we have experienced a sharp increase in anti social behaviour in the Cobb Area of Lyme Regis.
 - The fact is that there are not enough Police available to protect residents or their property from anti social behaviour, which means that any further increase in alcohol sales on and off of a premises will only promote an increase in the amount of this anti social behaviour.
- 2) Lyme Regis is a family holiday resort and the holiday letting business is the sole income for most businesses. Increased anti social behaviour, particularly late at night will damage this holiday letting business for many people who own property in this area.
- 3) For customers to access SWIM they generally drive to the Cobb, down Cobb Road and park and make their way on foot along the Street (the narrow road before the Marine Parade) , or the new Cart Road extension, both which pass numerous holiday flats and houses. When they leave in the small hours they have to reverse their journey, along the Street, and back up Cobb Road. This increases the noise of loud people in the small hours and also increases traffic roaring up Cobb Road in the small hours. If they don't leave on this route then they walk along the Marine Parade to the Square at the bottom of Broad Street, again past holiday letting businesses. An extension to the Licensed hours until 2.00 am , 7 nights a

- week, will mean people hanging around at the Cobb waiting to be picked up even later, in the small hours, causing anti social noise levels and disturbance to people who live, or are staying on holiday in this area.
- 4) The application for sales of alcohol off the premises should be refused for the same reasons of anti social behaviour and the impact it will have on the surrounding area of the beach and harbour at this famous holiday resort. You only have to look at Weymouth and ask yourself, do we want to send Lyme Regis the same way? Do we want Lyme Regis to have the same problems and reputation as Weymouth?
- 5) The application to sell alcohol from the Kiosk which is next to Swim and adjacent to the sandy beach should be refused. Children who are in the area and on the beach should be protected by the Licensing Law and not put at risk by off premises sales of alcohol in an area mainly used by and for children.

What sort of holiday resort do we want Lyme Regis to be? No one wants to sit on the beach with small children next to youths who are drinking and drunk. No one wants to stay in a resort where you cannot wander along the promenade on a fine evening to relax and look at the sea, if you have to walk past a loud nightclub and the resulting anti social behaviour and drunkenness spilling out onto the promenade and beach.

No one wants to stay on holiday in a place where you cannot sleep because of the resulting anti social behaviour from late night drinking.

I would urge the committee to look carefully at the unintended consequences of granting this extension to a license which already has a negative impact on the area.

Yours faithfully

Sarah Wilkinson





Mrs S Wilkinson

Community Protection Division Community Protection Manager Graham Duggan

Please contact: Samantha Spracklen Direct Line: 01305 838026 Email: Samantha, Spracklen@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

25 April 2019

Dear Mrs Wilkinson

Swim Café Bar, Lyme Regis – Variation Application

ZOP

Thank you for your email regarding the above mentioned premises, which has been forwarded on to the applicant for his response.

We will accept points 1 & 4 as valid representations as these link directly to one of the licensing objectives. Points 2, 3, & 5 cannot be directly linked to one of the licensing objectives so are therefore invalid and cannot be considered as part of your representation.

Should you wish to expand on these points and explain why you believe they link to one of the four licensing objectives as listed below, please let us have your response by 3rd May at the latest.

- The prevention of crime and disorder
- Public safety
- Prevention of public nuisance
- The protection of children from harm

Yours sincerely

Samantha Spracklen Licensing Officer

Samantha Spracklen

From:

Samantha Spracklen

Sent:

02 May 2019 10:47

To:

'Sarah Wilkinson'

Subject:

RE: Swim Cafe Bar

Dear Mrs Wilkinson

Thank you for your email. All your correspondence will be included in the committee report.

Yours sincerely

Samantha Spracklen Licensing Officer Licensing

Dorset Council

01305 838026 dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

Facebook.com/DorsetCouncilUK Twitter.com/DorsetCouncilUK Instagram.com/DorsetCouncilUK

To receive the latest news from Dorset Council by email, visit dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/e-newsletter

-----Original Message-----From: Sarah Wilkinson [m. Sent: 01 May 2019 19:18 To: Samantha Spracklen Subject: Re: Swim Cafe Bar

Dear Samantha Spracklen

Thank you for your email.

I think you are mistaken about the point you refer in my last email, regarding the number of licensed premises in an area. It quite clearly is a consideration in the Licensing Policy as used by the old WDDC and I referred to this as the proximity of licensed premises is an important factor when considering the impact on an area.

The fact that Dorset Police have not raised an objection to this application is of no consequence when the Committee consider this application, because until now there has not been an extension to these premises for off premises sales before.

The Police do not patrol regularly in this area at night and are not in a position to make a judgement for or against a licensed premises when they are not in the vicinity to witness the anti social behaviour caused by easy access to alcohol late at night for young people. The police know that extended licenses and increase sales of alcohol promote anti social behaviour.

I would like this letter to be also given to all the members of the committee before the meeting, so that they may consider carefully the implications and impact on the character and reputation of the town, Lyme Regis, and the consequences of their decision.

Thank you.

Sarah Wilkinson

Sent from my iPad

- > On 1 May 2019, at 16:41, Samantha Spracklen <samantha.spracklen@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk> wrote:
- > Dear Mrs Wilkinson

>

- > Thank you for your email, however I would just like to reiterate that under the Licensing Act we are unable to take into account the current amount of alcohol licences within the area as each application must be considered on its own merits.
- > You have also made reference to the lack of a late night police presence however I can confirm that Dorset Police have not made any representation against this application.
- > As you have confirmed that you wish to continue with your representation I will arrange for a Licensing Sub Committee to hear the application and make decision. Your correspondence will be included in the committee report.
- > I will contact you again at a later stage to advise of the date and time of the hearing.
- > Yours sincerely
- Yours sincerely
- > Samantha Spracklen
- > Licensing Officer
- > Licensing
- > Dorset Council
- > 01305 838026
- > dorsetcouncil.gov.uk
- > Facebook.com/DorsetCouncilUK
- > Twitter.com/DorsetCouncilUK
- > Instagram.com/DorsetCouncilUK
- >
- > To receive the latest news from Dorset Council by email, visit
- > dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/e-newsletter
- > -----Original Message-----
- > From: Sarah Wilkinson [ma
- > Sent: 01 May 2019 10:24
- > To: Samantha Spracklen
- > Subject: Swim Cafe Bar
- > Dear Samantha Spracklen
- > Thank you for forwarding the response you received from Mr Briggs.
- > I do not wish my letter of objection to be withdrawn. The points raised in my letter remain valid for the protection of children and prevention of public nuisance, where the premises is accessed through a high density residential area, where there are already a lot of premises with alcohol licenses in very close proximity and there is not a late night police presence then any extension to an existing licence into the small hours and any promotion of off premises consumption of alcohol is unacceptable because of the

increase in the consequential anti social behaviour and non adherence to the objectives of the Licensing Policy. > No police , no extension to license. > Please submit this additional letter to the Licensing Committee with my original letter of objection. > Yours sincerely > Sarah Wilkinson > > > Sent from my iPad > This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for > the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. It may > contain unclassified but sensitive or protectively marked material and > should be handled accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or > authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not copy or use > it. or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this > transmission in error please notify the sender immediately. All > traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance > with relevant legislation. Any views expressed in this message are > those of the individual sender, except where the sender specifies and > with authority, states them to be the views of Dorset Council. Dorset > Council does not accept service of documents by fax or other > electronic means. Virus checking: Whilst all reasonable steps have

> been taken to ensure that this electronic communication and its

> Council processes your information, please see

> www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/416433

> attachments whether encoded, encrypted or otherwise supplied are free > from computer viruses, Dorset Council accepts no liability in respect > of any loss, cost, damage or expense suffered as a result of accessing > this message or any of its attachments. For information on how Dorset

Samantha Spracklen

From:

Samantha Spracklen

Sent:

01 May 2019 16:41

To: Subject: 'Sarah Wilkinson' RE: Swim Cafe Bar

Dear Mrs Wilkinson

Thank you for your email, however I would just like to reiterate that under the Licensing Act we are unable to take into account the current amount of alcohol licences within the area as each application must be considered on its own merits.

You have also made reference to the lack of a late night police presence however I can confirm that Dorset Police have not made any representation against this application.

As you have confirmed that you wish to continue with your representation I will arrange for a Licensing Sub Committee to hear the application and make decision. Your correspondence will be included in the committee report.

I will contact you again at a later stage to advise of the date and time of the hearing.

Yours sincerely

Samantha Spracklen Licensing Officer Licensing

Dorset Council

01305 838026 dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

Facebook.com/DorsetCouncilUK Twitter.com/DorsetCouncilUK Instagram.com/DorsetCouncilUK

To receive the latest news from Dorset Council by email, visit dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/e-newsletter

----Original Message----From: Sarah Wilkinson [ma Sent: 01 May 2019 10:24 To: Samantha Spracklen Subject: Swim Cafe Bar

Dear Samantha Spracklen

Thank you for forwarding the response you received from Mr Briggs.

I do not wish my letter of objection to be withdrawn. The points raised in my letter remain valid for the protection of children and prevention of public nuisance, where the premises is accessed through a high density residential area, where there are already a lot of premises with alcohol licenses in very close proximity and there is not a late night police presence then any extension to an existing licence into the small hours and any promotion of off premises consumption of alcohol is unacceptable because of the increase in the consequential anti social behaviour and non adherence to the objectives of the Licensing Policy.

No police, no extension to license.

Please submit this additional letter to the Licensing Committee with my original letter of objection.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Wilkinson

Sent from my iPad